
School Advisory Council 

 

Minutes 

Cypress Bay High School 

School Advisory Council 

18600 Vista Park, Weston, Florida 33332 

General Meeting 

 

Call to Order: A meeting of the Cypress Bay School Advisory Council was held in the Media Center 
and  Virtual and  February 17, 2001 . 
Garfield Smith  called the meeting to order at 3:27 pm . 

Attendance in person: 

Benito Abbiati, Nicole Alcocer, Jorge Altuna, Melissa Boorom, Caryn Corridon, Janice Fox, 

Charlene Freedland, Kassandra Fried, Ruth Hager, Shawn Maas, Adrienne Maisel, Mary Molina-

MacFie, Maria Arjuela, Ellen Port, Marina Sage, Marlene Sanders, Garfield Smith, Nori Suarez, 

Glen Wolff 

Attendance online:  

Barbara Biundo, Egbarin Blessing, Angie Galvez, Merna Gross, Isabel Kolster, Grace 

Lancelot, Sofia Mendoza, Katherine Scheiner, Kristina Taylor, Melissa Van Gelder 

Guests: Debbie Espinoza, Loreci Sanchez 

Approval of Minutes: Motion to Approve Marlene Sanders, 2nd Melissa Boorom 

 

Administrative Report: 

Principal Fried thanked all SAC members for coming in person and those that were 

online. Shout out to our new PTSA President for her commitment to The Bay and 

all the gestures of kindness that have been done for our faculty and staff. The 

collaboration amongst the new board and Cypress is truly remarkable. Discussed 

the success of the administration of the PSAT where 900 students came to our 

campus to test. On March 3rd we will be administering the SAT to all our 11th 

graders. This is not a super test day, it will be an instructional day. Testing team is 

in the process to construct a plan to organize proctors, as well as a solid plan for the 

safety of the students and teachers. Seniors will be participating in a College and 

Career prep. Lots of testing is coming up EOC’s, FSA’s, AICE and A.P.’s. The goal is 



that we can accomplish these high stake tests in a safe and orderly fashion. One of 

the lessons learned is that we shall be doing a staggered dismissal. The county is 

providing the funds to run intervention camps that will run afterschool and on 

Saturdays. Putting the finishing touches on our events for our Seniors.  Cypress is 

working with the City Manager and Mayor to make sure that we can repeat the 

success of last year’s Senior Parade. Commissioner MacFie asked about posting a 

communication piece, so that we to let community know about what is coming up 

for the seniors. We are awaiting more information from the district as far as 

parameters are concerned. We do know that the window for graduation will be June 

4th through June 10th. 

 

Budget Requests: 

1st Request: Assistant Principal, Mrs. Roca requested $57, 600.00 for Curriculum 

Mapping that would allow us to align and curriculum for 120 teachers for 4 hrs per 

day for 4 days. Last year, due to the Pandemic, we could not use the money, so the 

money was redeposited into SAC. 

Vote was unanimous all members said “yes.” 

Motion to accept Janice Fox, 2nd by Marina Sage 

 

2nd Request: Brace Advisor, Mrs. Bush requested $4,025.00 to assist our Juniors 

during the summer with the process of applying to college.  Request was for 165 

hours at $24.50. Administrative Specialist requested to amend the request to 

include Dr. Taylor the ESOL Brace Advisor, so that she too could offer the same 

services. Mrs. MacFie made the motion official requesting 330 at $24.50. 2nd Motion 

Maria PTSA President. 

Vote to accept the motion was unanimous, no one abstained and there were no 

“nos.” 

Presentation – Mid Year Review 

SAC Co-chair Mrs. Maisel Presented 

 

New Business – Natalie Lynch public records request already in the process. 

 

Next Meeting: The next meeting will be held on March 16th in the Wave and Virtual at 3:20 

p.m. 



Meeting Adjournment: 
Motion:           making motion motioned to adjourn the meeting at 4:00pm. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
Submitted by, 
Name of Recorder: Nori Suarez 
Name of Position on Board: Secretary  
Approval Date: ______________ 

Adjourned 4:00 p.m. 


